
SCHOOL WEBSITE 

Stay updated with the District news by 

visiting the Meridian Public Schools 

website (www.meridianmustangs.org). 
 

HAVE A SUPER YEAR 

and beware the  

WELCOME ABOARD: 

On March 10, 2014, our School Board 

accepted the Superintendent’s contract 

for Mr. Randy Kort.  Mr. Kort will take 

the reins as Superintendent of Meridian 

Public School on July 1, 2014. Mr. Kort, 

his wife JeNae, and daughters Andi and 

Ally are looking forward to becoming 

part of the Mustang family.  When you 

see them out and about, please help to 

welcome them. 

 

SPRING EVENT ABSENCES: 

Each spring, the HS Principal’s office 

gives out a reminder in this newsletter as 

to what will be excused when it comes to 

attending track meets or other spring 

events. Our student handbook allows the 

following: “WILL BE EXCUSED……

illness, work at home (if we have a 

parent request in advance), attending the 

State Fair, going on trips with parents 

(such as skiing trips), and going to 

NSAA sponsored events (as in State 

Wrestling, Basketball, Track, Speech, 

Music, and the One Acts) if you are a 

participant or if transportation is 

sponsored by the school. Any other 

activity, other than those noted above, 

will be UNEXCUSED unless cleared IN 

ADVANCE with the School’s 

Administration. The HS Principal’s 

office is NOT going to excuse students 

from school to attend all-day track meets. 

I would also like to remind parents that 
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   “Super Stuff” 
from Mr. Gade 

 

Congratulations and “Great Job done”, 

go out to our Speech Team, Coaches 

Rene Scheer and Amanda Paredes, and 

District Host Bobette Toalson.  Meridian 

hosted two fabulous District Speech 

Meets and our team performed well.  

Qualifying for State from Meridian are:  

Miranda Johnson = Persuasive Speaking, 

and Ty Brakhage and Guadalupe Dimas 

= Duet Acting.  Kudos also goes out to 

our Musicians and their performance at 

Crossroads Honor Band and Choir and 

the Mudecas Music competition.  We 

also need to recognize our entire staff 

and the various volunteers that helped 

make these events successful.   
 

The final quarter has begun.  Students are 

counting the days to summer break, 

teachers are pushing through lessons to 

disperse as much curriculum data as 

possible, and administrators are planning 

for next year while trying to keep 

everyone focused on education in the 

present.  April and May are fun, exciting, 

and challenging months that will need 

our attention and commitment.  Track 

meets, Fine Arts activities, and special 

events cover the calendar while Spring 

Fever hangs in the air; enjoy the 

activities and the air while finishing the 

school year strong.  Pump your arms; 

relax your breathing; sprint to the finish 

line; focus on a solid gold educational 

medal. 
 

BUSING INFORMATION 

Again, within this newsletter is a Bus 

Information Update page for school year 

2014-2015 that needs to be completed 

and returned to the School by March 28th.  

If you have completed and returned the 

form already, THANK YOU, if you 

haven’t, please do so.  Presently we don’t 

have many students riding the bus next 

year.  We will be reviewing our bus 

routes this Spring in preparation for next 

school year.  If you have any questions, 

please call, also feel free to write notes, 

comments, and/or requests on the survey. 

an excused absence is a still an absence 

and will be counted against a student's 

total days missed. 
 

JR. HIGH HONORS MUSIC CLINIC: 

Meridian will again be hosting the 

popular music event to be held on Friday, 

April 4th, 2014. NO SCHOOL will be 

held on this day as we are hosting 25+ 

participating schools. In all, we will host 

well over 200 students on that day, and 

the day concludes in the evening with a 

wonderful vocal and band concert at 7:00 

p.m. in our gym. 
 

WARMER WEATHER AND THE 

DRESS CODE: 

Each year at about this time, it is 

necessary to remind parents and students 

about our school’s dress code, especially 

when it gets a little warm outside. 

Chances are pretty good that some 

students will try to wear SKIMPY or 

INAPPROPRIATE summer type clothes 

to school sometime this spring. Meridian 

does have a dress code, and it will be 

enforced when necessary. Girls should 

not wear ultra short shorts or tops that do 

not cover the belly button area (midriff). 

Tank tops are not acceptable attire for 

either girls or boys at school. Students 

may be sent home to change into more 

appropriate clothes and be asked to make 

up the school time in doing so. Boys 

need to wear shirts that have sleeves and 

cover the armpits. The school 

administration has the final say on what 

is appropriate attire and what is not. If in 

doubt, save it for summer! 
 

EASTER VACATION BREAK: 

There will be no school on Good Friday, 

April 18th, 2014, or on Monday, April 

21st, 2014. We hope you, your family 

and friends have a happy Easter. School 

will resume at its regular time on 

Tuesday, April 22nd, 2014. 
 

Mustang Stampede!  

Notes from the  
Pre-K-12 Principal  

Tammi Mans 

http://www.meridianmustangs.org


Board of Education 

Meridian Public Schools 

District 48-0303  

Daykin, Nebraska 68338 

Monday, March 17, 2014 
 

Regular March 17, 2014 Meeting  

7:30 P.M. 

Meridian Public School Board of 
Education met on March 17, 2014, as 
per notice Fairbury Journal News. 
 

President Wolfe called the meeting to 

order at 7:30 p.m. The open meeting law 

information was presented. Members 

present were Jackson, Frank, Miller, 

Mussman, VanWesten, and Wolfe.  Also 

present were Superintendent Gade, 

Principal Mans, Lori Hofstetter, Erin 

VanderSchaaf, Randy Kort and Rene’ 

Scheer. 

 

Mussman moved and Frank seconded to 

approve the change to the agenda by 

adding the Principal Contract at 11.5 and 

at 11.75 an Area Activity Sub-

Committee assignment.  Vote taken: 

Miller-aye, Frank-aye, Mussman-aye, 

Jackson-aye, Wolfe-aye, and VanWesten

-aye.  Motion carried 6-0. 

 

Frank moved and Miller seconded to 

approve consent agenda as follows: 

1. Minutes of the February 16, 2014 

Regular Meeting 

Minutes of the February 26, 2014 

Special Meeting 

Minutes of the March 3, 2014 

Special Meeting 

Minutes of the March 4, 2014 

Special Meeting 

Minutes of the March 5, 2014 

Special Meeting 

Minutes of the March 10, 2014 

Special Meeting 

2. District Financial Report 

3. Activity Fund Report 

4. Hot Lunch Report 

5. Bills 

Vote taken: Miller-aye, Frank-aye, 

Mussman-aye, Jackson-aye, Wolfe-aye, 

and VanWesten-aye. Motion carried 6-0. 

 

Jackson moved and Miller seconded to 

approve a Band trip for the summer of 

2015 to Chicago.  Vote taken: Jackson-
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way…   

The Board discussed whether E-

cigarettes fell within the Tobacco 

Policy.  It was determined that E-

cigarettes fell within the Tobacco 

Policy and the Safe Schools Policy and 

no changes needed to be made at this 

time. 
 

The Board  d iscussed  fac i l i t y 

improvements including the roof, 

HVAC system, and the issue of high 

radon readings.  The building and 

grounds committee will schedule a 

walk through. 
 

Principal Mans reported: 

1. Kindergarten Round Up 

2. External Team Visit 

3. Read Across America 

4. Developmental Assets 

5. NeSA Testing 

6. Staff Openings 
 

Superintendent Gade reported: 

1. Summer Projects 

2. Congratulations to the State 

wrestlers Bryce, Riley, Trent and 

Brandon 

3.  Meridian Cheer Squad 2014 Class 

D Championship in Sideline and 

Non-tumbling.  They also won the 

Class D Spirit Award. 

4.  Busing Information Update 

5.  Bobcat Utility Vehicle  
 

Miller moved and Frank seconded to 

sell two old lawn tractors that are no 

longer used.  Vote taken: VanWesten-

aye, Miller-aye, Jackson-aye, Frank-

aye, Mussman-aye, and Wolfe-aye. 

Motion carried 6-0. 
 

Next Regular Meeting is set for 

Monday, April 21st,, 2014 - 7:30 p.m. 
 

Mussman moved and Miller seconded 

to adjourn at 9:08 p.m. Vote taken 

Mussman-aye, Miller-aye, Jackson-aye, 

Frank-aye, Wolfe-aye, and VanWesten-

aye. Motion carried 6-0. 

Jay VanWesten,  
Secretary Meridian District # 48-0303 

aye, Miller-aye, Frank-aye, Mussman-

aye, Wolfe-aye, and VanWesten-aye. 

Motion carried 6-0. 
 

The Board discussed a change in the 

school calendar for the 2013-2014 

school year.  No motion was made. 
 

The Board gave Superintendent Gade a 

directive to equalize pay for Rene’ 

Scheer as substitute head speech coach. 
 

Mussman moved and Miller seconded 

to approve the second reading of Policy 

Series 5000 (Students).  The 5000 

series includes; admission and 

at tendance, student discipline, 

academic reporting and progress, 

student activities, EEO/welfare, 

t ransportat ion,  and emergency 

protocol. Vote taken: Mussman-aye, 

Miller-aye, Frank-aye, Jackson-aye, 

Wolfe-aye, and VanWesten-aye. 

Motion carried 6-0. 
 

Frank moved and VanWesten seconded 

to approve the first reading of Policy 

Series 7000 (New Construction).  The 

7000 series includes: planning, 

guidelines for building and remodeling, 

selection of architect/engineer, 

financing, bids, awarding contracts, 

and change orders. Vote taken: 

Mussman-aye, Miller-aye, Frank-aye, 

J ack so n -a ye ,  W o l fe - a ye ,  a nd 

VanWesten-aye. Motion carried 6-0. 
 

VanWesten moved and Mussman 

seconded to increase the rate of pay for 

the non-certified staff by 3% for the 

2014-2015 school year.  Vote taken: 

VanWesten-aye, Miller-aye, Jackson-

aye, Frank-aye, Mussman-aye, and 

Wolfe-aye. Motion carried 6-0. 
 

Mussman moved and Frank seconded 

to approve Principal Mans’ contract for 

the 2014-2015 school year and 

increased her salary by $5,253.  Vote 

taken:  Jackson-aye, Miller-aye, 

VanWesten-aye, Frank-aye, Mussman-

aye, Wolfe-aye.  Motion carried 6-0.  
 

Miller moved and Frank seconded to 

appoint Frank and VanWesten to an 

Area Activity Sub-Committee. Vote 

taken: VanWesten-aye, Miller-aye, 

Jackson-aye, Frank-aye, Mussman-aye, 

Wolfe-aye. Motion carried 6-0. 



If you haven’t completed the FAFSA 

yet, now is the time to do so!  

Remember, the FAFSA will provide 

you with a Student Aid Report, which 

will determine your financial aid for 

next year. 
 

Juniors 

Some of you have taken the 

opportunity this spring to visit a college 

of interest.  I would encourage more of 

you to do this if you can find time 

around spring events.  I can schedule 

the visit for you or some colleges like 

you to submit a request from their 

website.  When you visit, remember to 

take a “Campus Visit Form” with you 

so the office can mark it as an excused 

absence. 
 

Reminder:  The registration deadline 

for the June 14th ACT is May 9th.  Go 

to www.actstudent.org to register. 
 

If you have questions or concerns at 

any time, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Kelly Frank 

Guidance Counselor 

kfrank@meridianmustangs.org 

402-446-7265 ext. 1253 
 

ACTIVITY 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SPEECH 

Meridian hosted Districts on March 

19th.  Meridian medalists included:  

Caleb Jarchow/Ty Brakhage/Lupe 

Dimas/ Brandon Jackson/Ricky Nuñez-

5th (Oral Interpretation of Drama); 

Miranda Johnson-3rd (Persuasive); Ty 

Brakhage/Lupe Dimas-1st (Duet); 

Michael Groves-6th (Extemporaneous); 

Blair Hofstetter-4th (Extemporaneous); 

and Brooke Massa-6th (Serious Prose). 

State will be held in Kearney on March 

28th.  Good luck to Miranda, Ty and 

Lupe.  
 

BASKETBALL 

Earning Crossroads Conference 

accolades are:  Kyle Schisow-CRC 

Honorable Mention, Miranda Johnson-

CRC Honorable Mention, and Blair 

Hofstetter-CRC 1st Team All-Conference.    
 

TRACK 

Meridian’s first track meet was at 

Doane College on March 20th.  We will 

Spring is officially here which means it’s 

time to start thinking about schedules for 

next year!  Students in grades 6-11 

submitted their ‘requests’ a few weeks 

ago to help determine what classes we 

should offer for next year.  After looking 

at the requests, a tentative class schedule 

has been created.  Students are now 

encouraged to stop by and verify or make 

changes to what they have selected for 

next year.  As a reminder, all Meridian 

students need 4 years of English and 

Social Studies, 3 years of Math and 

Science, 2 years of Technology, 2 years 

of Fine Arts, 1 year of Physical 

Education, 1 year of Vocational or 

Foreign Language, and a semester of 

Speech.  Parents, please be sure to 

discuss your student’s plan for the 

upcoming year. 
 

Once again, next year’s Junior and 

Senior students will have an opportunity 

to take dual-credit online college classes.  

Certain requirements to participate in 

these classes do apply.  Right now, we 

utilize college resources through Peru 

State and Southeast Community College.  

Students also have an opportunity to 

participate in SENCAP’s Career 

Academy, which is a great way to earn 

college credits free of charge!  Students 

have been informed of these offerings.  

Parents, if you have questions regarding 

this, please talk to your child or feel free 

to contact me. 
 

Seniors 

Just a reminder that many local 

scholarships are due APRIL 15th.  All 

students have been emailed the 

application forms.  If you need another 

copy sent to you, please let me know. 
 

Also, you need to let me know of any 

scholarships you receive – whether you 

accept them or not.  All of the 

scholarships you receive will be 

announced at graduation. 

host the Mustang Invite in Friend on 

Wednesday, April 9th.   Please check the 

calendar for the Track schedule. 
 

QUIZ BOWL 

MUDECAS Quiz Bowl was held on 

March 26th at Lewiston.  ESU #5 Quiz 

Bowl is scheduled for April 2 in Hebron. 
 

MUSIC 

Meridian will be hosting its annual 

Junior High Clinic on Friday, April 4th.  

The Sping Elementary Concert is set for 

Monday, April 7th while the High School 

Concert  is set for Tuesday, April 15th. 

Both concerts are scheduled to begin at 

7:30 pm.  District Music contest is 

scheduled for April 24 – 26. 
 

ACADEMIC AWARDS & SPRING 

PLAY 

The Academic Awards night and Spring 

Play performances have been scheduled.  

This is a change from the Red Book 

information.  Academic Awards night 

will be on Monday, May 12th.  The 

Spring Play will be performed on Friday, 

May 9th and Saturday, May 10th at 7:00 

p.m. each evening.  Please make the 

changes on your calendars.   
 

ACTIONS DAY 
On Wednesday, 

March 19 t h , 

sixteen high 

school students 

boarded the bus 

and left at 7:00 

a.m. for a day of 

a c a d e m i c 

c o m p e t i t i o n .  

These students 

were going to 

C e n t r a l 

C o m m u n i t y 

C o l l e g e  i n 

Hastings to compete in the 25th 

celebration of Actions Day.  Over 650 

students from the state participated in the 

academic competition.  Meridian 

students were: Cory Disney (12) 

competing in World History and Sports; 

Riley Noel (12) competing in 

Construction and World Geography; 

Kyle Schwisow (12) in General Math 

and Sports; Jerry Duke III (11) in 

Spelling and the Solar System; Ann 

Endorf (11) in English II and Music; 

Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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COUNSELOR’S NOTES 

by 

Kelly Frank 

Jerry Duke III-1st Place: Solar System 

http://www.actstudent.org
mailto:kfrank@meridianmustangs.org


us. The HS Choir just sang in a 

wonderful concert with the Beatrice 

Regional Orchestra, on March 18th. 

Thank you to all who attended! 

By the time the newsletter reaches you, 

students will be participating in Class 

D All-State Band, CRC Choir and 

Band, and MUDECAS contest on the 

22nd, 24th, and 25th of March. 
 

April brings our JH Honor Clinic on 

the 4th and our Elementary Spring 

Concert on the 7th.  The elementary is 

busy memorizing their concert pieces 

and adding some choreography to 

make a really “springy” show! The 

High School and Junior High will be 

performing at their Spring Concert on 

April 15th and the Show Choir will be 

attending the Fillmore Central Show 

Choir Invitational on April 16th. This is 

a great opportunity for our students to 

perform for some excellent feedback 

before they go to District Music 

Contest the next week. They also get a 

chance to watch several other Class C 

and D schools perform. 
 

As always, parents and community 

members are welcome to attend any of 

these events and support our music 

students.  Contact Erin VanderSchaaf 

a t  sc ho o l  o r  t h ro u g h  e ma i l 

evander@meridianmustangs.org for 

details on any of these upcoming 

events. 
 

Liam Noel (11) 

in Vocabulary 

a n d  M u s i c ; 

T h o m a s 

Svoboda (11) in 

Accounting and 

Art; McKehna 

Bartels (10) in 

World History 

and English II; 

Jordan Daniels 

(10) in World 

History and 

Syl lab ica tion; 

Paula Meiringer (10) in English I and 

World War II; Jakub VanWesten (10) in 

Mythology, Potpourri, and Sports; Baxter 

Beals (9) in American History and 

Agriculture; Isaiah Ellis (9) in First Aid 

and Health; Nick Gilligan (9) in First Aid 

and Health; Allison Klipp (9) in English 

I and Health; and Russell Pesek (9) in 

Co mmo n P ro verb s ,  Amer ican 

Geography, and World Geography.   
 

Each student had to take a minimum of 

two tests, with the option to take three.  

All tests consisted of 100 multiple-choice 

questions, with tie-breaker questions 

built into the tests.  The questions were 

developed by college professors and are 

different for each year.  Awards were 

given to the top five place winners.  

Meridian was proud to have Jerry Duke 

III place first in the Solar System and 

Russell Pesek place second in World 

Geography.  The entire Meridian Group 

of students represented our school with 

admirable behavior and excited support 

for our placing students.  Well done 

students! 

Mrs. Bachle 
 

MERIDIAN’S MUSICAL NOTES 
The Meridian Musicians are in full 

spring swing as contest season is upon 

2014 ACTIVITIES 

BANQUET 
The 2014 Activities Banquet will be held 

on May 15th, 2014, at Meridian Public 

Schools. Once again we will charge a 

discounted price ($8.50) to everyone who 

prepays. If you pay at the door, you will 

be charged $11.00.  
 

REMINDER 

Just a reminder to all parents/guardians: 

PLEASE notify the school if you have 

any change of address, telephone, 

employment, etc. We need to keep 

current contact information on each 

student in our files in case an emergency 

should arise. 
 

STUCO NEWS 

The Meridian Student Council is ready to 

wind down the school year. Meridian is 

getting closer and closer to graduating 

the class of 2014! It’s been a very busy 

month, as always, for the Meridian 

Student Council. The Council started the 

month by going to elementary 

classrooms and reading for Dr. Seuss’ 

birthday; a celebration that has long been 

a tradition for the Meridian Student 

Council. The Council members took 

cupcakes down to the elementary classes 

and also had an activity for the students. 

Another activity the Council undertook 

was a new project, known as the March 

Meal Madness. Council Member, Baxter 

Beals organized the idea for a “March 

Madness” Bracket pitting all of the 

favorite Meridian lunches against one 

another. Although the winner is unknown 

so far, the race is a tough one. Also, the 

Council toured the Strategic Air and 

Space Museum for their annual StuCo 

Getaway. The Council was able to learn 

about different air and spacecraft. After 

the Strategic Air and Space Museum, the 

Council traveled to Defy Gravity, the 

only trampoline park in the state. It was a 

great day for the Student Council 

altogether. So, as the Council prepares 

for these last few months, only time will 

tell how the Council will keep the school 

held together.  

Signing off, 

Lupe Dimas - Public Relations Officer 
 

 

 

We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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Beatrice Regional Orchestra Concert 

Freshmore Clinic at Johnson County Central 

Front Row (l to r): Harlee Kaderabek, April Nelson,  

Bridgett Jackson, Tabitha Jacobs 

Middle Row (l to r): Brooke Massa, Jordan Daniels,  

Anna Most, Kortnie Horn 

Back Row (l to r): Jacob Durflinger, Isaiah Ellis,  

Jakub VanWesten, Connor Paul 

Russell Pesek-2nd Place: World Geography 



appointments will need to be made 

before August 1, 2014. Students must 

bring all physical forms with their 

name, date of birth, and medical history 

as instructed on each form. These 

forms also require a parent/guardian 

signature. Without these properly 

completed forms, students will need to 

reschedule their appointment. The cost 

of each physical is $65.00 plus $8.00 if 

a UA is required by the school 

(Kindergarten and 7th Grade). For 

UA’s please pick up a sample cup 

ahead of time and bring it with you for 

the appointment. 

Gage County Medical Clinic 

For established patients ONLY: 

Please call 402-228-3436 to schedule 

your appointment ahead of time with 

our office. Physicals will be offered at 

a reduced rate of $45.00 (includes 

exam, UA dip, and hemoglobin test). 

You will need to have written consent 

if you are not accompanied by a parent 

or legal guardian. The following are the 

dates and doctors available for that day: 

June 3rd-Dr. Gloor and Brady 

June 6th-Dr. Thomsen and Jaime 

June 10th-Dr. McGuffey and Jaime 

June 13th-Dr. Gowen and Brady 

 

 

PROGRESSIVE 

AGRICULTURE SAFETY 

DAY 

Area 2nd through 6th graders are invited 

to attend Progressive Agriculture Safety 

Day on Thursday, May 29, 2014, at the 

Fillmore County Fairgrounds. Youth will 

participate in a variety of events designed 

to help them be aware of safety in 

potentially hazardous situations such as 

ATVs, agricultural settings, animal 

safety, and others. This event is hosted 

by UNL Extension in Fillmore County, 

Shickley and Fillmore Central FFA 

chapters, 4-H, and W.I.F.E. For more 

information or to register, call 402-759-

3712 or email brandy.vandewalle@unl.edu. 
 

2014-2015 SCHOOL 
PHYSICALS 

In anticipation of the upcoming school 

year, the following medical clinics will 

be offering school/sports physicals to 

area students. We have listed the dates 

each clinic has made available and 

procedures for setting an appointment 

under each clinic name. 

Fairbury Clinic, PC 

The Fairbury Clinic will be offering 

physicals to students of any grade by 

appointment only. Please call 402-729-

3361 ahead of time as these 

Summer  

Maintenance 
Meridian Public School is  

accepting applications for two part

-time Custodial/Maintenance per-

sons for the 2014 Summer.  Please 

stop by Meridian Public School to 

complete an  

application or send letter of  

interest and resume to   

Russ Gade, Superintendent 

 Meridian Public School 

P.O. Box 190 

Daykin, NE, 68338 or 

rgade@meridianmustangs.org.  

Applications will be accepted until 

position is filled.  EOE 

Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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The 

705 Francis 

Daykin, NE 

68338 

402-446-7477 

Daykin Lumber Co. 
DAYKIN, NE 68338 

READY MIXED CONCRETE ∙ BUILDING MATERIALS 
ASTRO BUILDINGS ∙ MARTIN SENOUR PAINTS 

CONCRETE FEED BUNKS 
PH. 402-446-7305 

800-637-9711 
FAX: 402-446-7341 

Doug Francis: 402.243.2233             www.agentdougfrancis.com 

Damara Woitalewicz: 402.433.5300           Toll Free: 800.239.5823 

Scott Woitalewicz: 402.433.5256       Fax: 402.243.2369 

 

          201 State Hwy. 74     AND   113 West Third 
          Tobias, NE 68453                 Wilber, NE 68465 

Cortland-DeWitt-Dorchester-Filley-Firth-Hallam-Hickman-Lincoln  

Pickerel-Prairie Home-Valley-Waverly-Western-Wilber-Yutan 

 

www.1fsb.com          Member FDIC          877.303.9737 

 

Paul Bachle 
Claims Supervisor 

 

NAU Country Insurance Company 

305 Tullis Ave 
Daykin, NE 68338 

 

Phone: 402.446.7243 

Mobile: 402.223.7742 
Fax: 402.446.7312 

paul.bachle@naucountry.com 
www.naucountry.com 

http://www.agentdougfrancis.com
mailto:paul.bachle@naucountry.com

